
 

 April 2021 

 

            Calendar 

 

   LEAGUES 

 
  Tuesday Night 

    3D League 

        7:00 pm 

 

  Thursday Night 

    3D League 

        7:00 pm 

  Sunday Target 

         League 

         3:00pm 

 

  UPCOMING 

    EVENTS 

 

 RMAA 3D Shoot 

Sunday, June 13th 

Aspen Grove, Curt 

Gowdy State Park   

Registration starts 

at 8:00am 

 

 

  Next Board 

     Meeting 

 May 10, 2021 

       7pm 

 

        
 

      Cheyenne Field Archers 

Newsletter 

Cheyenne Field Archers 

Minutes of the Regular Board Meeting 

April 12th, 2021 

 

Attendees: Charlie Hersch, Greg Wooden, Monica Mallon, Kent Ketterling, Jim 

Mallon, Kelly Thornbury, Dan Conrad, Judy Wooden, Lora Ketterling, Neal 

Perkins, Mat Rusk, Myron Reed. 

Meeting was called to order at 7:06pm by Board President, Charlie Hersch. 

Minutes from the March meeting were reviewed and discussed.  Motion was 

made by Neal Perkins to accept the minutes, second by Jim Mallon. 

Treasurer’s Report was presented by Board Treasurer, Monica Mallon.  Report 

was reviewed and discussed.  Net income for the month was $2,698.26.  Motion 

to approve was made by Dan Conrad, second by Mat Rusk. 

OLD BUSINESS: 

Access Yes shoot collected $745.00.  Greg proposed adding $255.00 to round up 

our donation to $1,000.00.  Motion was approved by Dan Conrad, second by Jim 

Mallon.  Motion approved.  Neal will contact the new director and invite him to 

the club for a presentation. 

Latch Key Kids program – Still waiting to hear back about dates. 

RMAA – Scheduled for June 13th at Curt Gowdy State Park. 

Inventory of 3D targets and cores – Wednesday, March 31st at 5:30.  The club 

will order pizza for all volunteers.  Old cores will be stacked up and given away.  

New cores need to be ordered by Mid May to receive by Bowhunters weekend. 

Greg talked to the state about the grant funds they were offering.  The 

legislature will have to vote to approve and then they will contact us about 

applying to make improvements at the range at Curt Gowdy. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CFA Scholarship Foundation Chili Cook-Off!! 

Saturday, June 5th tasting begins at 5:00 

If you are interested in participating in the Chili cook-off, please contact Lora Ketterling or Judy Wooden by 

May 22nd. 

Tasting will be held from 5:00pm through 7:00pm. 

Silent Auction opens at 5:00pm and live auction items will be auctioned between 7:00pm and 8:00pm. 

Tickets will be sold at the door.  $10 Adults, $5 Children 12 & under 

 

The board revisited the invitation to host a booth at Super Day.  We would not have the ability to set 

up targets and let the kids shoot, it would only be a vendor booth.  Discussion was held and Neal 

Perkins made a motion to not accept the invitation, Dan Conrad second.  Motion approved. 

Inventory of targets was completed, and the new cores have been ordered. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

Mat needs targets for the Sunday League.  Greg will order the double-sided targets. 

The Senior Olympics will be on August 5th and 6th since BHW is that weekend.  We will deliver the 

WYSAA targets for this shoot. 

A request was brought before the board to possible offer lockers at the club for members to store 

equipment and rent out monthly.  Discussion was held, including cost, space, and liability.  After 

discussion, majority was not to offer lockers at the club. 

Neal said that BOW is looking for bow hunter education classes and instructors.  We have some board 

members that have volunteered but we are still looking for some volunteers that might be interested.  

There is an online survey to complete for anyone interested https://forms.gle/jeyn6vHZfxhahjkN6 or 

you can contact Neal Perkins.   

Lora Kettlerling, President of the CFA Scholarship reported that the scholarship selection committee 

was meeting on Wednesday, April 14th and they have 6 scholarship applications to consider.  The 

board also voted to donate $250.00 to the scholarship foundation rather than give them items 

donated by Sportsmans Warehouse.  Greg Wooden made the motion, Jim Mallon second. 

Motion to adjourn was made by Dan Conrad, second Greg Wooden. 

Adjourned at 7:49. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Judy Wooden 

CFA Board Secretary 

 

https://forms.gle/jeyn6vHZfxhahjkN6


BOWHUNTER EDUCATION INFORMATION 

Volunteers interested please take the survey on here https://forms.gle/jeyn6vHZfxhahjkN6 or contact Neal Perkins 

for information.  They are looking for people and places to hold bowhunter education classes. 

Beware of emails addressed from our Board President, Charlie Hirsch asking for gift cards.  Someone has taken the 

information from our CFS website and is trying to get you to fraudulently send them money.  DELETE THEM 

IMMEDIATELY.  THEY ARE FRAUD! 

 

 

https://forms.gle/jeyn6vHZfxhahjkN6


Cheyenne Field Archers 

 

 

 

 

 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------     

President 

Charlie Hersch 

 

Vice President 

Greg Wooden 

 
Secretary 

Judy Wooden 

 

Treasurer  

Monica Mallon 

 

Next Board Meeting  

April 12, 2021 

7:00pm 

 

Board Members   

Dan Conrad 

Kent Ketterling 

Jim Mallon 

Kelly Thornbury 

Matt Rusk 

 

 

 Alternates   

Neal Perkins 

Myron Reed 

  
 

 

 

                              
 P.O. Box 20790 
 Cheyenne, WY  82007 
                                     

 

205 Members 
 


